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PROPOSITION 1B AUDIT - CITY OF PALM DESERT

At the request of the Independent Office of Audits and Investigations, the California Department 
of Finance, Office of Audits and Evaluations completed an audit of the City of Palm Desert’s 
Proposition 1B funded project 0800000110, 1-10/Monterey Avenue Interchange Ramp Modification. 
The project was funded using State-Local Partnership Program funds. The complete audit report is 
attached.

The audit did not disclose any findings. No further action is required.

If you have any questions, contact Luisa Ruvalcaba, Audit Manager, by email at luisa.ruvalcaba@
dot.ca.gov

Attachment

cc: Robert Nelson, Deputy Director, California Transportation Commission
Michael Beauchamp, Director, District 8, Caltrans
Ray Desselle, Deputy Director, Planning and Local Assistance, District 8, Caltrans
Bruce De Terra, Division Chief, Transportation Programming, Caltrans
Sharon Bertozzi, Sr. Transportation Engineer, Division of Local Assistance, Caltrans Doris M. 
Alkebulan, Prop 1B Specialist, Transportation Programming, Caltrans
Luisa Ruvalcaba, Audit Manager, Independent Office of Audits and Investigations
Daniel Burke, Audit Liaison, Division of Local Assistance, Caltrans
Paula Joy Bersola, Audits Analyst, Division of Local Assistance, Caltrans

To:

From:

Subject:

“Provide a safe, sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system 
to enhance California’s economy and livability”




















